
EXHIBIT C 
 

Annual Physical Inspection of Facilities 
Mansfield University of Pennsylvania 

Report to the Board of Governors 
 
 
Mansfield University’s Council of Trustees conducted its annual physical inspection of the 
facilities on Wednesday, September 25, 2019 in accordance with the rules and regulations 
adapted by the Board of Governors.  
 
The inspection took place following the business meeting on the same date and was conducted 
by Mr. Brad Lawton, Director of Facilities Management, accompanied by Ms. Lori Ranck, Senior 
Budget Analyst.  
 
Members of the Council of Trustees participating were: 

• Ms. Bobbi J. Kilmer  
• Mr. Patrick D. Henderson 
• Ms. Susan Kefover 
• Ms. Karen Russell 
• Mr. Aaron Singer 
• Dr. Robert Strohecker 
• Mr. Bruce Vickery, Esquire 

 
President Charles Patterson accompanied the Trustees on the tour. 
 
Mr. Lawton began by explaining most of the projects performed since the last tour were 
underground or in walls.  Projects presented were: 

• Boilers – Manser (3), KFC, and Doane 
• Refurbished Roofs – Grant Science & Straughn Auditorium 
• Straughn Auditorium Floor Coating Delamination 
• Wilson Street & East Lot Entrance 
• Salt Storage Shed 
• Morris Drive Runoff 
• KFC – Refurbished Roof & Building Paint 
• Planned Building Demolitions & Anticipated Space Usage 
• President’s House – Front Yard & Sidewalks 

 
The Tour ended at the Alumni Hall parking lot. 
 
 
_____________________________________________  
Bobbi J. Kilmer ‘84, Chairperson  
Mansfield University of Pennsylvania  
Council of Trustees 


